Olivers Mill Resident’ Society – Privacy Notice

The new data privacy law - General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR)
With effect from 25th May 2018, this new law is being introduced across all of Europe. Unlike the Data Protection Act, GDPR does affect the Olivers Mill Residents Society Ltd as we hold minor amounts of data on house owners in our neighbourhood.

Please therefore read the following details to understand the data we hold and what that data is used for.

The information we hold

· Name and address of each shareholder – obtained from the Share Transfer form from the solicitor and signed by the new shareholder/s on purchase of a property on Olivers Mill 
· Email address (where available) given to us by each shareholder

· Details of subscriptions due to Olivers Mill Residents Society and status of payments
· Telephone numbers (given to us by residents)
How this information is used

Name and address

· Held on the Share Register which we are required to keep up to date

· Used for the purpose of recording subscriptions due and paid for each house on Olivers Mill
· Used for the purpose of communications to residents on matters relating to Olivers Mill and information provided to us by the Village Association and other important bodies (eg police updates, Sevenoaks Council etc)

Email address

· Distribution of the Olivers Mill Newsletter
· Distribution of Community information such as Neighbourhood Watch, Crime Prevention etc
· Issue of quarterly subscription statements

· General communication between the Committee and individual residents
· General communication between the Committee and groups of residents – eg those affected by path repairs

Subscription due/paid

· Managing the cash flow
· Balancing subscriptions due and paid

· Provides information for quarterly statements

· Provides information annual audited accounts
Telephone Numbers

· General communication as and when required.
Who has access to this information

· Olivers Mill Residents Society Committee

· Olivers Mill Newsletter manager

When we need to share the data outside Olivers Mill 

· Subscriptions outstanding are supplied to solicitors in the case of house sale

· The Company auditing the annual accounts

· In very rare cases, where subscriptions are very seriously in arrears, name, address and subscription outstanding are required to be supplied to County Courts and the lenders.
· Sharing information about bad debts with the New Ash Green Village Association Limited
How long we will keep your information

Details will be kept for as long as you remain a shareholder of a house on Olivers Mill. Once you are no longer a shareholder, there are legal requirements to keep financial data for at least 6 years. We will therefore hold this minimal amount of data for as long as needed to assist in any queries for the Committee purposes or to answer queries from other legally entitled authority.
Your rights

Due to the minimal amount of data held and the legal requirements of that data, the only data item you can ask to be removed is your email address. However, this will restrict the amount of correspondence you receive from the Residents Society. 

